
Dear Parents/Carers

We have had a fabulous start to the year, with lots of exciting activities already taking
place.

Ladywood continues to ensure that our pupils have a wide range of opportunities
beyond the classroom and many have already started. As a school we offer Horse
Riding, Gymnastics, Wheels for All and Swimming to name just a few!

The children have settled in at both sites extremely well. The children are busy
learning in their classes, making friends and enjoying all that Ladywood offers.

As you all know, our main site continues to have building works.  The new extension
will include 12 classrooms, a new sensory room and a children’s kitchen!
We are very excited about our extension and we are planning an official opening next
half term. Further details to follow.

On Wednesday 13th November we will host our Parents evening, which is a fabulous
opportunity to meet your child’s teacher and other professionals that work in
partnership with Ladywood. Further details will follow.

To keep up to date with all our latest news, please follow us on our various social
media platforms - Instagram: @ladywoodschool  Twitter: @ladywoodschool  
Facebook: Ladywood School  Youtube: Ladywood School.  Also check our school blog
for daily/weekly updates - http://blog.ladywood.bolton.sch.uk/

Thank you for your continued support,

Susan and the staff at Ladywood

Ladywood School
September 2024 Newsletter

Reminder
Please note, school

finishes on Friday 25th
October and re-opens on
Monday 11th November

Upcoming EventsUpcoming EventsUpcoming Events   

Wednesday 13th November - Parents Evening-
further information to follow

1st October - Flu Immunisations for students at
main site - please return forms asap

November - Macmillan Coffee Morning - TBC



We use School Gateway system with regards to the payment of school meals, snack
and a way in which we can communicate with parents. 

It is essential that parents download AND register on the School Gateway App to
make sure you receive all messages.   

We no longer use Teachers2Parents as a form of communicating.

If you are struggling to sign up please feel free to telephone the school office for
guidance over the phone.

Online Payments

When dropping off/collecting your child, can we please ask that you do not park on the
area at the front of school with the hatched marked sections, block other cars in and also
that you do not park in a Masefield School parking space.

Thank you for your co-operation.

Importance Notice - Parking

Parent Partner
Sarah Travis is the School's Parent Partner and will be able to
provide guidance, advice and support for parents/carers.

Sarah is available all day Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and
Friday.

Should you require any help then please contact Sarah either on
the school office number:
01204 333400
or via email parentpartner@ladywood.bolton.sch.uk

SULLY
Sully had a lovely Summer
holiday, going on lots of walks
and exploring! He even went
swimming in the sea! 



ASDA CASHPOT FOR SCHOOLS

We are delighted to have welcomed several new members of staff to the
Ladywood team – Helen Toole, Megan Murphy, Lucy Mawdsley, Dean Simons,
Macken Slater, Isobel Tailor, Monica Harris, Ella Simmonds, Lisa Solczak, Lauren
Hamilton, Sara Stubberfield and Stella Ashworth. 

Please see the information below. Asda are running a scheme where
they will donate a percentage of your shop to your nominated school
via their app. 

Here is the link  - https://www.asda.com/cashpotforschools

Please feel free to share with family and friends. Thank you.



School Closure - please note school will be closed one week after the October half term: Monday
4th November to Friday 8th November (please see updated holiday list below).  This is to enable
the school to open the new build, move classes from Little Ladywood and to move classes from
the main site in the new new build.

To support the learning offer of the children at Ladywood, all classes will provide a pack of
physical resources prior to the October half term and will offer daily zooms at the start of each
day. Further details of these will follow in the Autumn Term.

We do apologise for the closure days but hope you will understand the necessity for it.



Welcome back to another fun-filled school year at Ladywood!

During Autumn 1, our Rights of the half term are the right to education
along with the goals of education.

In school, we develop our children's readiness to learn and provide
support to access education through multi-sensory, differentiated and
exciting learning opportunities. During this half term, we will focusing
on following our children's lead and exploring learning opportunities
based on individual interests.

At home, you can support your child to understand their right to an
education by encouraging learning opportunities whenever possible -
this could be indoor or outdoor, wherever your child is at their
happiest!

Please send in some photos of the lovely things that you get up to at
home!

If you would like any communication boards/visuals to support your
child, please contact your class team.



Sickness
Please be aware that if your child
has an episode of sickness and/or
diarrhoea they need to be kept off
school for 48 hours from the last
bout of sickness.

All schools are expected to adhere
to this guidance from The
Community Infection Prevention
and Control Team.

Many thanks in anticipation of your
support

Appointments
If your child has an upcoming
appointment, could we please ask that
you notify school in advance of when the
appointment is taking place. Could a copy
of the appointment letter also be sent to
school prior to the appointment.

Thank you for your co-operation.

Communication with Home/Class Dojo

We are continuing to use Class Dojo as the main form of
communication with parents/carers.

However, we appreciate that there may be times that you feel
you need to speak to someone in person or urgently. The office
team are always available and welcome calls from
parents/carers.

Contact Information
Please ensure that contact details and medical information for your child are up-to-date.  If
you are unsure please contact the main office on 01204 333400.

Could we please ask that parents keep their phone switched on throughout the day so that
we are able to make contact with you if needed.  Thank you.

Data Collection Forms
Reminder - if you haven’t already done so, please return
your data collection, consent and privacy forms, signed and
dated.

Thank you for your co-operation.



Attendance/Leave of Absence

As part of new guidance and monitoring of pupil attendance from the Department
of Education, a Leave of Absence form needs to be completed 4 weeks prior to an
event, due to authorisation from the Head Teacher. 

Parents will need to provide as much information as possible before sending in the
form. As a parent, you may wish to take your child, out of school, on holiday in less
busier times, to benefit from quieter facilities. Please can you put this level of
detail in the Leave of Absence form.

If you are taking your child out of the country for longer than 10 days, school will
also require copies of flight tickets, both leaving England and arriving back into
England, and an address where your child will be staying.  

We realise that sometimes families may need to visit family overseas at short
notice.  We will still require a Leave of Absence form to be completed, flight tickets
and address where the child will be staying. 

In addition, we understand that children with Special Educational Needs may need
to attend medical appointments more frequently and these will be authorised,
however we would still ask that school are informed of these prior to attending.

It is the right of a child to receive an education and school attendance is crucial for
children’s progress of learning. Attendance is closely monitored at school and if
there is an issue Ladywood’s Attendance lead may be in touch to offer support or
strategies.

If your child is off school for any reason please get in touch with the office to let
them know the reasons. It is important we have a full picture of children’s
attendance throughout the year.

Click on link below for the Holiday Request Form:

file:///F:/Holiday%20application%20forms%20-%20pupils.pdf

https://www.canva.com/design/DAF-jDXPeMk/7c8pewhqn3Or4dfKZz_vyg/edit


Guide to Free School Meals





Ladywood Social Media
To keep up to date with all our latest news, please follow us on our various social
media platforms.

Instagram:  @ladywoodschool

Twitter:  @ladywoodschool

Facebook:  Ladywood School

Youtube: Ladywood School

Ladywood Blog

Please don’t forget to check the blog for daily/weekly updates on the
children’s learning and all the exciting activities that have been
happening around school. The blog is a great way for everyone to
communicate and to keep up to date. 
http://blog.ladywood.bolton.sch.uk/

Snack Money

May we remind parents of non-pupil premium children, of the
voluntary contribution of £1.00 a week towards your child's
snack.  This can be paid in cash or via your School Gateway
account. If paying by cash, please send into school in an
envelope with your child's name on.  Thank you.





Internet Safety


